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Notice of Workshop to Solicit Comments for Proposed 

Amendments to Nevada Administrative Code Chapter 444 - 

Hazardous Waste Regulations 
 

The Nevada Division of Environmental Protection (NDEP) is proposing to modify state hazardous waste 

regulations.  The proposed revisions will delete obsolete references, correct technical errors and clarify 

existing state regulations to make them more consistent with federal regulations.  The following 

workshop, identified below, has been scheduled to solicit comments from persons interested in the 

amendments.  The workshop agenda is on the reverse side of this announcement. 

 

September 21, 2016 

10:00 AM to 11:30 AM 

  

Great Basin Conference Room  

4th Floor 

901 S. Stewart Street 

Carson City 

Video Conference to  

NDEP Red Rock Conference Room 

2030 E. Flamingo Rd., Suite 230 

Las Vegas 
 

 

Proposed Permanent Regulation R091-16: The proposed amendments to Nevada’s existing hazardous 

waste regulations will: 1) replace multiple unnecessary references to the current adoption by reference 

date of July 1, 2008 with a general reference to NAC 444.8632; 2) add a subpart of federal regulations 

relating to the standardized application and issuance of hazardous waste permits to correct an inadvertent 

omission; 3) clarify existing financial requirements applicable to hazardous waste facilities; and 4) delete 

references to obsolete financial requirements not applicable to the State of Nevada.  These amendments 

clarify and provide only technical corrections to existing hazardous waste regulations and do not increase 

regulatory oversight of hazardous waste facilities. 
 

The proposed regulations and related materials are available on the NDEP website at: 

http://ndep.nv.gov/admin/public.htm#waste.  A copy of materials relating to the proposed regulations may also be 

obtained at the workshop or from Jim Trent or Valerie Kauffman at NDEP, 901 S. Stewart Street, Suite 4001, 

Carson City, NV 89701-5249; or by calling (775) 687-9478 or (775) 687-9464; or email to jtrent@ndep.nv.gov or 

vkauffman@ndep.nv.gov.   

 

Members of the public who are disabled and require special accommodations or assistance at the workshop are 

requested to notify Jim Trent or Valerie Kauffman no later than three days before the workshop. 

 

This notice has been posted on the official State website, the Nevada Legislature website and the NDEP website, as 

well as at the NDEP offices in Carson City and Las Vegas and the State Library in Carson City.          
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